

Himmat Singh Dhillon, Headmaster, The Lawrence School, Sanawar.

22nd September, '25.

Dear Parents,

Warm greetings from Sanawar!

I trust that this finds you and the family in the very best of health and circumstances.

It is with the greatest pleasure that I take this opportunity to share that our students are very well and happy at the School. We have just wrapped up a spectacular IPSCMUN as well as a most exciting Kirloskar Inter-School Business Quiz. As I type this, Cricket, Swimming, Tennis, Squash, Badminton, Coding, Robotics, Art as well as the Founder's practice are in full swing.

Team Sanawar is looking forward to welcoming you to participate in our 178th Founder's Celebrations. Please do cheer with all your heart for all our students, who have worked very hard to prepare for the Founder's celebrations.

This is to share with you that there is a golden opportunity to interact with Career Counsellors regarding your ward's choice of subjects, plans for higher education, and career options. Please do avail this. The following are the details of the schedule of the Counsellors:

Date	Timings	Place
3 rd October, '25	10:30 a.m. to 01:30 p.m.	Parker Hall
	02:30 p.m. to 05:30 p.m.	*
4th October, '25	10:30 a.m. to 01:30 p.m.	Parker Hall
	•02:30 p.m. to 05:30 p.m.	

In view of the recent heavy rains in Himachal Pradesh, we would like to bring the following important travel advisory to your kind attention to assist you in planning your visit for the Founder's celebrations:

1. Road Conditions:

Certain stretches of roads have been damaged and may be restricted to oneway traffic in some areas. Some road stretches are uneven or broken, which may cause slow-moving traffic or occasional traffic jams.









2. Weekend Rush:

As the celebrations are coinciding with the weekend, a significant increase in traffic volume is expected.

3. Carpooling is Encouraged:

To ease traffic congestion and parking challenges, we strongly encourage all visitors to opt for carpooling.

The Weather Reporting Squad has shared that it is advisable to carry a cardigan/warm jacket as there is a strong possibility that evenings are going to be chilly.

As every year, entry to Sanawar will be from the Main Gate. We advise you to travel with patience and caution. Your safety is our utmost priority, and we look forward to welcoming you warmly to the Founder's celebrations.

Thank you very much for your great help and support, as always.

With kind regards,

Himmat Singh Dhillon,

Headmaster.